
Kia ora koutou, Dobri dan, Bonjour, Hallo, 
Hola, Zdravstvuyte, Nǐn hǎo, Salve, 
Konnichiwa, Guten Tag, Olá, Anyoung 
haseyo, Asalaam alaikum, Greetings 
everyone,

Didn’t the children do soooo well at the 
TRYathlon last Friday!  It was great to see 
the children’s determination to succeed 
and positive attitude towards the event and 
supporting their peers.  Having parents 
onsite also really added to the atmosphere.  
It has been a long time since we have had 
parents at school for an event, so thank you 
for coming along to support our children.  
Here’s to more school events soon!!!!

You no doubt are aware that some of the 
mandates have been lifted in education, 
including the need for school staff to be 
vaccinated.  This also includes parents 
helping out at school and on school trips.  
Masks continue to be mandated for years 
4-6.  Please provide your child with a named 
mask if your child is in these year levels.

At the end of this term, Erin Hooper will 
be leaving to become an RTLB (Resource 
Teacher of Learning and Behaviour).  She 
will be based at our school in this role. We 
thank Erin for all that she has done for 
our school and wish her all the best in her 
new role.   We will be making an internal 
appointment for the Team Leader role in the 
coming days - this will remain in place for 
the rest of this year. 

A big shout out to Aio Kingi’s dad: Troy 
Kingi.Troy was recently awarded the 2021 
Apra Silver Scroll Award for his funk-laden 
song All Your Ships Have Sailed from his 

record The Ghost of Freddie Cesar. It’s the 
fourth album in his 10 10 10 series, making 
10 albums in 10 years over 10 different 
genres.  What a super star we have in our 
local community. Congratulations Troy.

Easter egg raffle: please donate one egg 
per family (please drop off at the office) for 
our easter egg raffle. You can purchase 
tickets for the easter egg raffle on KINDO 

The PTA is planning to hold a Trivia night 
in term 3.  If anyone would like to donate 
a prize/s for this event (we would really 
appreciate it!), please email: pta@kkps.
school.nz Prizes can be an experience, a 
product, a voucher etc. 
Our next meeting is on Monday 11th April 
at 6pm in the staffroom - all new members 
welcome.

When parents purchase from the following 
website, our school PTA receives a 
percentage of the sales (You identify our 
school name at checkout): https://www.
schoolfundraisingshop.org.nz/

Enjoy your weekend everyone.

Ngā mihi 
Dr Sarah Brown

Phone: 09 407 8414
Absences:

press 1
message for child

press 2

Absence txt:
0211242836 text only

admin@kkps.school.nz
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kerikeriprimary.school.nz

School Calendar 
click here

Lunches
lunchorders.co.nz

Lunch Orders delivered daily

sushigallerykerikeri.com
Sushi Gallery delivers Thurs

Uniforms
DD Gold

p: 09-407 1527
e: logo@ddgold.co.nz

PTA 2nd hand uniform
text only 02108506380

include size and item required

Find us on facebook

Log in to Kindo

Class Dojo

Each week two children who consistently show 
our KORU kids values will join Sarah Brown to 

have morning tea.
Congratulations Stella Utto, Ruby Speechley, 

Ammy Khamnon and Amber Irvine

The Plough and Feather host a weekly ‘Morning 
tea with the Principal’ at their restaurant.

Morning Tea with 
the Principal
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Purchases only through Kindo - No cash Purchases only through Kindo - No cash 
salessales

Raffle will be drawn on 14th AprilRaffle will be drawn on 14th April

eacheach
oror $ 5  for 6     $ 5  for 6    

Easter egg raffle: please donate one egg per family 
(please drop off at the office) for our easter egg raffle.

PTA: 
We would love to have more parents 
join us on the PTA to support us with our 
fundraising ventures. If you’re interested 
and would love to meet some other 
amazing parents, please email: pta@
kkps.school.nz

The PTA is currently fundraising towards 
getting some swings at school and new 
sports uniforms. 

 click here to 
visit kindo

3 Way conferences
12th April Early Finish
To enable teachers to meet with whanau, we are 
asking that children be collected early at 12.15pm 
on Tuesday 12th April. This will give enough time to 
prepare for the  first 3WCs which begin at 1pm. 

If you are unable to collect your child early on this 
day, they will be supervised for the  remainder of the 
day. Buses will run as usual on this day - 2.50pm. 

3 Way conferences Booking
You are able to book conference times online: 
Schoolinterviews.co.nz code tm45q

Netball:
We need registrations ASAP to 
ensure we can register teams in 

time.
Click here for fullinformation or 

register on kindo
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https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/shop/q2.shtml?shop=Kerikeri%20Primary%20School&service=netball_2022


Class of The Fortnight Room 26! 
What a wonderful term we have had in Room 26. It has 
been such a busy term of learning, action, and fun. Please 
enjoy the poems and photos that give a snapshot of our time 
together so far…



KORU Kids at KKPS 
Week NineWeek Nine
Koru Kids Recap part 2Koru Kids Recap part 2
KKPS has 4 KORU values- ‘Kia 
Kaha’, ‘Owning our Learning’, 
‘Respect and Responsible’ and 
‘Understanding and Accepting’.  This 
week we are expanding on Respect 
and Responsible and Understanding 
and Accepting. 

Our KORU values were created to 
promote positive behaviours not only in 
the classroom and at Kerikeri Primary 
School, but also to develop essential 
skills that are necessary for everyday 
life.  Being respectful towards others 
and taking responsibility for our 
choices, our belongings and our well 
being contribute to being great global 
citizens.

Being respectful and responsible are 
life skills that need to be nurtured.  
Whether we’re at school, at home, 
at the shops,online or face to face, 
our tamariki need to be coached 
and supported in making healthy 
respectful choices. Class Dojo has a 
series of short video clips to support 
the message of Respect- Episode 1, 
Episode 2 and Episode 3,
  Amazing Things Happen 

Like all the KORU values, learning 
to understand and accept others is a 
hugely important life skill.  We are all 
unique and our differences are what 
make us special.  We may not all agree 
on who’s the strongest superhero, or 
what’s the best flavour of ice cream, 
but that’s okay.   We need to support 
our tamariki to play/work alongside 
others, and to begin to encourage 
them to think about how others might 
feel in different situations.  

Our Rōpū Days provide an opportunity 
for our tamariki to work together with 
children of all ages.  They nurture 
tuakana/teina relationships and 
develop the understanding and 

acceptance of others.  Next week 
our Rōpū Day has a Matariki (Māori 
new year) focus in preparation for 
our celebration in week 9.  Matariki is 
an important celebration in the Māori 
calendar and by celebrating together 
we are nurturing understanding and 
acceptance of all. 

Class Dojo has a series of video 
clips about Empathy.  You can watch 
them here: Episode 1, Episode 2 and 
Episode 3

Will.i.am sings with Sesame Street- 
What I am

Kid President- How to Disagree

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=E_IcinAftuk
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nABxCW3ARFQ
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PL5_BUQ2uQQ
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7JdCY-cdgkI
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ENIB2H3S_oQ
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=H6WNRMj4970
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=rRjYgfFnrL4
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=cyVzjoj96vs
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=cyVzjoj96vs
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=dG5fkAgJmqc


KKPS Board Meeting:
5.30pm 6th April

PTA Meeting:
6pm 11th April KKPS Staffroom

3 Way Conferences:
12th April - 1pm to 7pm

please collect children early if
possible at 12.15pm

13th April - 3pm - 5pm

KKPS Board Meeting:
5.30pm 1st June

Teacher only day:
3rd June 2022

no school

Link to the Rugby Club Registration page is https://www.
sporty.co.nz/.../jun.../junior-registration-form

Bay of Islands Swim Club
Holiday Programme
click here for information

Paua home based childcare
click here

School holiday programe at Riverview
click here for programme

Gym Holiday Program
click here for more information

After school and School Holiday 
Childcare

click here for holiday programme
held at Kerikeri Primary School Hall

Contact: Tina Schonweiss
Email: info@getactivenz.co.nz

Phone: 02102446969

Our 2022 school leaders are 
now trained peer mediators. 
They are out on the job 
every morning tea and 
lunchtime supporting 
our Tamariki. Here are Kahu 
and Tyler. out and about in 
their mediation duty.

https://www.sporty.co.nz/.../jun.../junior-registration-form
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https://drive.google.com/file/d/1_khiqbLt3YUFxscoGzwtjFH1wnIzTZ8W/view?usp=sharing

